
From: Lorber, Councillor Paul   
Sent: Tuesday, July 2, 2024 2:32 AM 
To: Business Licence  
Cc: Glover, David  
Subject: Re: New Premises - Flames Burger Kitchen, 787 Harrow Road, HA0 2LP - 31577 
 
Hi Vanessa 
 
Thanks for the information. 
 
I don’t really understand the point of the extended hours. On the face of it the business will operate 
exclusively as a takeaway after hours. 
 
It would help if planning could confirm current Planning Permission. 
 
My concern is the intensification of late night opening of another takeaway in Sudbury Town. There 
is currently no control of delivery drivers congregating and socialising and drinking in Sudbury Toen 
disturbing local residents. Corner of Rugby Avenue is one location and local residents in the nearby 
houses have already complained about late evening/early morning disturbance. 
 
There are other outlets in Sudbury Town selling alcohol through the night. A few days ago people 
were sitting on the pavement outside the betting shop near Panesar eating pizza and drinking 
alcohol in the area as if the street was a picnic area. 
 
Despite rules about street drinking Brent Council does not and is not capable of enforce the ban on 
street drinking. There are no Kate patrols. 
 
In the mornings residents have to ease through piles of discarded bottles and cans and food 
packages. The street and the planters are full of the residual rubbish.  
 
Allowing Licences for extended opening hours in Sudbury Town simply makes the situation worse. 
 
I see no benefit of more outlets being able to open into the early hours of the morning making the 
current situation even worse  
 
I see no proposals in the list attached if how the business can control and manage delivery drivers 
who drive over pavements cause disturbance and more litter in the area. 
 
I oppose this application for extended operating hours which in no way benefit the local area and 
simply add pressure to the anti social behaviour which already occurs and which Brent Council or the 
business cannot prevent. 
 
Regards 
Paul 
 
 


